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The Special Advisor for Children’s Issues, Suzanne Lawrence, will travel to
Tokyo and Seoul from December 4-14.

Special Advisor Lawrence will lead the U.S. delegation in a conference
focused on the Hague Abduction Convention in Tokyo, which will provide an
opportunity to engage with representatives from countries throughout the Asia
Pacific region on the critical issue of international parental child
abduction. The Special Advisor will also meet with government officials in
both Tokyo and Seoul to discuss intercountry adoption and international
parental child abduction issues.

The United States is dedicated to supporting intercountry adoption as a
viable option for children in need of permanency, and to preventing and
resolving international parental child abduction cases.

For more information about the Department of State’s Office of Children’s
Issues, visit: www.adoption.state.gov and www.travel.state.gov/childabduction

For press inquiries please contact CAPRESSREQUESTS@state.gov or (202)
485-6150.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site
as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.

External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.
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